

Charville Primary School Academy Trust Registered Office: Bury Avenue, Hayes, Middlesex. UB4 8LF Company number 8451827

Charville Primary School Bury Avenue, Hayes, Middlesex UB4 8LF

Headteacher Assistant Headteachers t: 020 8845 3473 / 020 8845 1707 f: 020 8845 7709

e: charville@hillingdongrid.org w: www.charville.hillingdon.sch.uk

Mr P J Shawley Mrs N Kelly / Mrs R Madar

"Striving for excellence in the community where everyone matters."

1<sup>st</sup> May 2013

Dear Parents / Carers,

## Academy Conversion - Charville Primary School

As you'll be aware, the governors and leaders of the school agreed, following appropriate consultation with key stakeholders including parents and carers that becoming a self converted Academy would provide an excellent platform to continue delivering effective teaching and learning.

We are very pleased to tell you that as of today, 1<sup>st</sup> May 2013, we have converted to an Academy.

The managing body of the Academy is called Charville Primary School Academy Trust and is a registered company in England and Wales.

Beyond this, there is very little visible change and has no impact on teaching and learning.

- We are the same school with the same school day timings, uniform AND the same name
- The leadership team and staff are the same and continue to be committed to excellent teaching and learning
- The Governing Body, who help set the direction of the school along with the Senior Leadership team and act as a critical friend the school are the same
- We have the same ethos, same high expectations of behaviour from pupils and the same Golden Rules.

At this stage of transformation, the majority of the impacts will be behind the scenes in changes with the way we receive our funding, our financial management and control and resources both for teaching and the facilities of the school.

We are expecting OFSTED to inspect the school very shortly and we are pleased we have converted to an Academy ahead of this so we can demonstrate how good Charville Primary School in all aspects of the inspection criteria.

We remain extremely proud of our school, our pupils and the team who provide teaching, learning and support across the school. If you wish to discuss any matter of the Academy scenario with us, please do not hesitate to contact the school.

Many thanks for your continued support.

Mr P J Shawley

Headteacher

Mr D J Coleshill **Chair of Governors** 















